From: "mike beebe" < mbeebe9@gmail.com >

Date: Sep 1, 2017 9:35 PM Subject: Re: 615 Pleasant

To: "Kevin Fullerton" <kfullerton@charlottemi.org>

Cc:

Dear Mr Fullerton:

Thank you for your email. First and foremost, I want to apologize if yourself and Mr. Sloan were offended by my letter. I did not intend for this to be a personal attack. Both yourself and Mr. Sloan are hard working, responsible individuals. I overreacted to the "complaint closed" and let my emotions take over.

Watching my younger brother battle cancer for 2 1/2 years and then pass away is no fun. Ron was fanatical about taking care of his home, the yard, his truck, even the lawn mower. He was constantly taking on improvement projects until he no longer could. The only thing more important was his family.

People looking at his house comment on how well maintained it is. But they also comment on the "messy, junky place" to the south.

I totally understand the challenges of dealing with the general public. I also understand people own items that are only used on occasion. At what point does outdoor storage become abandoned and an eyesore to the neighbors? Indoor storage or the use of a lean to would be a good alternative. A boat and trailer with two flat tires and ten year old plates and a rusting pile of toys is what jumps out the first time you notice it. I did acknowledge that they had been working on the yard in the second email.

As trustee and to help improve the immediate area for the next owners, I felt I should try something. It sounds like they plan to make an effort, which is much appreciated.

Thank you for your assistance. My letter to City Council can be discarded.

Sincerely, Mike Beebe